
 
 
 
 
 

 
August 25, 2000 

 
 
Honorable Thad Cochran 
U.S. Senate 
326 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C.  20510 
 
 
Dear Senator Cochran: 
 

I am writing on behalf of the National Civilian Community Corps (NCCC).  
NCCC has requested approximately $26 million in federal funding for its program, 
including $5 million in new funding to open a campus on the Mississippi Gulf Coast. 

 
NCCC’s national service program is housed primarily on closed military 

installations and provides assistance to communities in the areas of environment, human 
needs, education and public safety.  Corps members provide 1,700 hours of service 
during their ten-month participation in exchange for a $4,000 living stipend and a $4,725 
college stipend.  NCCC has provided assistance to Mississippi communities since 1995.  
Corps members assigned to the Gulf Coast campus would be trained in disaster response 
and could be deployed with the Red Cross, FEMA and the Mississippi Emergency 
Management Agency to aid victims of hurricanes, tornadoes and other natural disasters in 
our state. 
 

I would appreciate any assistance you can provide in Washington on behalf of 
NCCC’s request for additional funding to open this Gulf Coast campus.  Thank you in 
advance for your assistance in this matter and for the service you provide to the citizens 
of Mississippi. 

 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE 
 

RM:klr 



 
 
 
 
 

 
August 25, 2000 

 
 
Honorable Trent Lott 
U.S. Senate 
487 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C.  20510 
 
 
Dear Senator Lott: 
 

I am writing on behalf of the National Civilian Community Corps (NCCC).  
NCCC has requested approximately $26 million in federal funding for its program, 
including $5 million in new funding to open a campus on the Mississippi Gulf Coast. 

 
NCCC’s national service program is housed primarily on closed military 

installations and provides assistance to communities in the areas of environment, human 
needs, education and public safety.  Corps members provide 1,700 hours of service 
during their ten-month participation in exchange for a $4,000 living stipend and a $4,725 
college stipend.  NCCC has provided assistance to Mississippi communities since 1995.  
Corps members assigned to the Gulf Coast campus would be trained in disaster response 
and could be deployed with the Red Cross, FEMA and the Mississippi Emergency 
Management Agency to aid victims of hurricanes, tornadoes and other natural disasters in 
our state. 
 

I would appreciate any assistance you can provide in Washington on behalf of 
NCCC’s request for additional funding to open this Gulf Coast campus.  Thank you in 
advance for your assistance in this matter and for the service you provide to the citizens 
of Mississippi. 

 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE 
 

RM:klr 



 
 
 
 
 

 
August 25, 2000 

 
 
Honorable Roger Wicker 
U.S. House of Representatives 
206 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, D.C.  20515 
 
 
Dear Representative Wicker: 
 

I am writing on behalf of the National Civilian Community Corps (NCCC).  
NCCC has requested approximately $26 million in federal funding for its program, 
including $5 million in new funding to open a campus on the Mississippi Gulf Coast. 

 
NCCC’s national service program is housed primarily on closed military 

installations and provides assistance to communities in the areas of environment, human 
needs, education and public safety.  Corps members provide 1,700 hours of service 
during their ten-month participation in exchange for a $4,000 living stipend and a $4,725 
college stipend.  NCCC has provided assistance to Mississippi communities since 1995.  
Corps members assigned to the Gulf Coast campus would be trained in disaster response 
and could be deployed with the Red Cross, FEMA and the Mississippi Emergency 
Management Agency to aid victims of hurricanes, tornadoes and other natural disasters in 
our state. 
 

I would appreciate any assistance you can provide in Washington on behalf of 
NCCC’s request for additional funding to open this Gulf Coast campus.  Thank you in 
advance for your assistance in this matter and for the service you provide to the citizens 
of Mississippi. 

 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE 
 

RM:klr 



 
 
 
 
 

 
August 25, 2000 

 
 
Honorable Bennie Thompson 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1408 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C.  20515 
 
 
Dear Representative Thompson: 
 

I am writing on behalf of the National Civilian Community Corps (NCCC).  
NCCC has requested approximately $26 million in federal funding for its program, 
including $5 million in new funding to open a campus on the Mississippi Gulf Coast. 

 
NCCC’s national service program is housed primarily on closed military 

installations and provides assistance to communities in the areas of environment, human 
needs, education and public safety.  Corps members provide 1,700 hours of service 
during their ten-month participation in exchange for a $4,000 living stipend and a $4,725 
college stipend.  NCCC has provided assistance to Mississippi communities since 1995.  
Corps members assigned to the Gulf Coast campus would be trained in disaster response 
and could be deployed with the Red Cross, FEMA and the Mississippi Emergency 
Management Agency to aid victims of hurricanes, tornadoes and other natural disasters in 
our state. 
 

I would appreciate any assistance you can provide in Washington on behalf of 
NCCC’s request for additional funding to open this Gulf Coast campus.  Thank you in 
advance for your assistance in this matter and for the service you provide to the citizens 
of Mississippi. 

 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE 
 

RM:klr 



 
 
 
 
 

 
August 25, 2000 

 
 
Honorable Chip Pickering 
U.S. House of Representatives 
427 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, D.C.  20515 
 
 
Dear Representative Pickering: 
 

I am writing on behalf of the National Civilian Community Corps (NCCC).  
NCCC has requested approximately $26 million in federal funding for its program, 
including $5 million in new funding to open a campus on the Mississippi Gulf Coast. 

 
NCCC’s national service program is housed primarily on closed military 

installations and provides assistance to communities in the areas of environment, human 
needs, education and public safety.  Corps members provide 1,700 hours of service 
during their ten-month participation in exchange for a $4,000 living stipend and a $4,725 
college stipend.  NCCC has provided assistance to Mississippi communities since 1995.  
Corps members assigned to the Gulf Coast campus would be trained in disaster response 
and could be deployed with the Red Cross, FEMA and the Mississippi Emergency 
Management Agency to aid victims of hurricanes, tornadoes and other natural disasters in 
our state. 
 

I would appreciate any assistance you can provide in Washington on behalf of 
NCCC’s request for additional funding to open this Gulf Coast campus.  Thank you in 
advance for your assistance in this matter and for the service you provide to the citizens 
of Mississippi. 

 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE 
 

RM:klr 



 
 
 
 
 

 
August 25, 2000 

 
 
Honorable Ronnie Shows 
U.S. House of Representatives 
509 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, D.C.  20515 
 
 
Dear Representative Shows: 
 

I am writing on behalf of the National Civilian Community Corps (NCCC).  
NCCC has requested approximately $26 million in federal funding for its program, 
including $5 million in new funding to open a campus on the Mississippi Gulf Coast. 

 
NCCC’s national service program is housed primarily on closed military 

installations and provides assistance to communities in the areas of environment, human 
needs, education and public safety.  Corps members provide 1,700 hours of service 
during their ten-month participation in exchange for a $4,000 living stipend and a $4,725 
college stipend.  NCCC has provided assistance to Mississippi communities since 1995.  
Corps members assigned to the Gulf Coast campus would be trained in disaster response 
and could be deployed with the Red Cross, FEMA and the Mississippi Emergency 
Management Agency to aid victims of hurricanes, tornadoes and other natural disasters in 
our state. 
 

I would appreciate any assistance you can provide in Washington on behalf of 
NCCC’s request for additional funding to open this Gulf Coast campus.  Thank you in 
advance for your assistance in this matter and for the service you provide to the citizens 
of Mississippi. 

 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE 
 

RM:klr 



 
 
 
 
 

 
August 25, 2000 

 
 
Honorable Gene Taylor 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2311 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, D.C.  20515 
 
 
Dear Representative Taylor: 
 

I am writing on behalf of the National Civilian Community Corps (NCCC).  
NCCC has requested approximately $26 million in federal funding for its program, 
including $5 million in new funding to open a campus on the Mississippi Gulf Coast. 

 
NCCC’s national service program is housed primarily on closed military 

installations and provides assistance to communities in the areas of environment, human 
needs, education and public safety.  Corps members provide 1,700 hours of service 
during their ten-month participation in exchange for a $4,000 living stipend and a $4,725 
college stipend.  NCCC has provided assistance to Mississippi communities since 1995.  
Corps members assigned to the Gulf Coast campus would be trained in disaster response 
and could be deployed with the Red Cross, FEMA and the Mississippi Emergency 
Management Agency to aid victims of hurricanes, tornadoes and other natural disasters in 
our state. 
 

I would appreciate any assistance you can provide in Washington on behalf of 
NCCC’s request for additional funding to open this Gulf Coast campus.  Thank you in 
advance for your assistance in this matter and for the service you provide to the citizens 
of Mississippi. 

 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
RONNIE MUSGROVE 
 

RM:klr 
 


